
 
 
 
 

 

  
CHILD FATALITY REVIEW COMMITTEE 
Open Minutes of the January 20, 2022 Meeting 

 
There were 24 attendees: 
CFRC Members:    
Dr. Erica McClaskey, MD (DC Health) Judith Meltzer (CSSP) 
Erin Cullen (OAG)    Rachel Paletta (CSSP) 
Elizabeth Muffoletto (CFSA)   Theresa Early (DHS) 
Sgt. Richard T. Rice (MPD)   Marie Cohen (Community) 
Colleen Sonosky (DHCF)   Dr. Khandra Tyler-Beynum, MD (DYRS) 
Elizabeth Wieser (OAG)   Dr. Eric Rosenthal (Children’s National) 
Alison Losey (OSSE)    Honorable Brianne Nadeau (DC Council) 
Dr. Dawn Sherman (CFSA)   Dr. Jacqui Francis, MD (Community) 
Dr. Cheryl Williams, MD (Community) 
 
Participants: 
David Gorman (USDOJ)   Lindsey Merikas (USDOJ) 
Dan Passon (DC Council)   Jacqueline Corbin-Armstrong (CFSA) 
 
CFRC Staff: 
Jenna Beebe-Aryee (OCME)   Katherine Barnes (OCME)  
Jessica Edwards (OCME) 
    
Open Meeting (recorded) 
I. Greetings and Introductions 

The meeting opened at 10:05am with Co-chair, Dr. Erica McClaskey providing 
opening remarks, an overview of the agenda and introductions. Roll call for the open 
portion of the meeting was conducted.  

• It was requested to switch agenda items to allow for a presentation of 
Certificates of Appreciation. The CFRC voted to approve the Agenda with the 
suggested edits for today’s meeting with no further amendments or changes. 

• The open portion of the December 16, 2021 minutes were reviewed and 
accepted with no amendments or corrections.  

• No members of the public requested attendance at the open portion of the 
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meeting or were present. 
 

II. Presentation of Certificates of Appreciation  
 

• Certificate of Appreciation was presented to Theresa Early, Program Analyst, 
Department of Human Services and CFRC Member - “In recognition of your 
commitment and outstanding leadership in serving as temporary Co-Chair of the 
Child Fatality Review Committee and Infant Mortality Review Team, May 2021-
September 2021.” 
 

• Certificate of Appreciation was presented to Jacqueline Corbin-Armstrong, 
former OCME Fatality Review Program Specialist- “In recognition of your 
dedication, diligence, innovation, and outstanding planning and coordination of 
the Child Fatality Review Committee and Infant Mortality Review Team, June 
2015-January 2022.” 
 

The open portion of the meeting closed at 10:26 am. The next CRFC meeting is 
scheduled for January 20, 2022.  
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